HOWE NOW

The spirit of Howe lives on through your Alumni Association.

The Alumni Association of Thomas Carr Howe Indianapolis, Indiana



February 2019

Howe Alumni Association Receives Generous Donation from the TCHHS Class of 1968

Legacy Wall

For their Fiftieth Class reunion, the Thomas Carr Howe High School Class of 1968 presented the "Legacy Wall" to the Howe Alumni Association. Donations were made by our class of '68 classmates in support of the "Legacy Wall". On November 8, 2018 at the Howe Alumni Association meeting, members of our Class of 1968 reunion committee presented to Kama Carter, President of the T.C. Howe Alumni Association, a donation check in the amount of \$3,000. This donation will go directly to the Howe Alumni Association Student scholarship Fund. The Legacy Wall is on display in the Howe High School main entrance hallway for your viewing. The TCHHS Class of 1968 has invested in Howe's students to help reward them for their scholastic accomplishments and future endeavors. We hope other alumni classes will consider doing something similar in the future. Go HORNETS!



Left to right—Greg Kamp, Class President, Don Branham, Kama Carter, President Howe Alumni Association, Carole Cornelius Franz, Jeff Martin



Above: Class of 1968 50th Class Reunion Group Picture September 29, 2018. They held their reunion dinner at 502 East Event Centre Carmel In. There were over 100 class members in attendance. Right: Howe Reunion Committee September 28, 2018 Jockamos





Continued Excellence

Decorated General recognized JROTC with a Coin of Appreciation for providing the drill on Veterans Day - #1 JROTC in Indianapolis!

More "Howe Today" news on page 6.

Committee Reports – Page 2
Upcoming Events, Howe to Learn – Page 3
Educating the Educators – Alumni Who Became Teachers – Page 4
Generous Donors – Page 5
Howe Today – Page 6
We get mail – Page 7



President's Message

Kama Carter

Greetings everyone! 2018 was a very difficult year for me personally. As I reflect back, the one thing that was constant was my activities with the alumni Association. Howe High School

is a still a big part of my life, along with the alumni Association, the members of the board, and the alumni. I love being active in the school and achieving success with the tasks that are set before us.

As the years go by and our hair turns gray, the younger alumni come in with their own ideas. We always welcome that fresh new perspective, and we have so much fun putting together events, going to ball games, and on and on. The energy of new blood is contagious. I would love to see more alumni come and join us — I know you're out there. Come join us as a volunteer, attend a football or basketball game, or maybe even attend an Alumni Association board meeting or two and see what we are all about. You might like to join the board and promote some of your ideas as well. We meet the second Thursday of each month, 7-PM in Room 160.

I will leave you with this quote by Plutarch: "The very spring and root of honesty and virtue lie in good education." ~ Thanks Kama

After School Nutrition Program – School Year 2018 - 2019

-Larry Whitmore '70



The Howe Afterschool Meal program has been going very well during the first half of this school year. Just before Christmas Break, we actually served our greatest total yet, 110 students.

The program is designed to serve a good meal to any Howe students who are staying afterschool for any kind of school related program. This include ROTC, sports and study groups. The meals are provided by the wonderful Second Helpings, Inc of Indianapolis. This organization started in spring, 1998 and serves 80,000 monthly in Indianapolis. We are very thankful for their support!

Our Howe Alumni Association contracts with them since they cannot deal with a for profit school system that is currently operating Howe. So far in this school year we have served approximately 1,239 student afterschool meals. Our committee volunteers include 3 members: Larry Whitmore '70, Chairman, Barbara Finke Johnson '67 and Chris Elliott '67. Our work requires one committee member per week and takes approximately 1 & ½ hours. The work includes helping serve the students, washing the serving trays and utensils and sweeping out from under a few tables. Our committee members have to pass an online Safeserve Food Handlers class or attend the course offered quarterly at the Marion County Public Health Building. As with all schools nowadays, we also have to have a background check in order to work at Howe in any capacity. The fees involved are reimbursed by our Alumni Board. So, as we are looking for at least 2 more volunteers, please consider joining us! My contact e-mail is: LWHIT62@COMCAST.NET.



Fundraising Committee Report

Debi Williamson Shank, '75

Hi everyone. I just want to report on two fundraising events that we have had since the last Howe Now went out. We had a rummage

Sale in the South Gym on Saturday, September 29, 2018. We took in a huge number of donations and were able to make \$289.00 towards the Scholarship Fund. This was our first ever Rummage Sale and we have some ideas to improve sales the next time. Thank you to Bev Cross '74, for taking charge of this fundraiser and to all of the volunteers that helped.

On Tuesday, November 27, 2018, we had our 2nd Annual Pints for a Purpose fundraiser at Black Acre Brewing Co. Black Acre donated \$1.00 from every pint sold, from open to close, towards our Scholarship Fund. Proceeds from those sales were \$202.00 for the evening. We also sold 11 Howe Hornet Christmas Ornaments for \$110.00 and received donations of \$97.00 in our tip jar that night. Grand total for the evening for Scholarships was \$409.00.

We had mentioned an Alumni Fundraising Concert that was tentatively to take place in February 2019, but it has been delayed. We will give you more information about this on Social Media as it becomes available.

Our 3rd Annual Howe To Learn Reception, to raise money for scholarships, will be held at the Bona Thompson Memorial Center on Thursday, April 25th from 6:30 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. Anyone interested in being a sponsor for this event, please contact Debi Williamson Shank at <u>debishank75@hotmail.com</u>.

There will be more information on social media in the coming weeks. If you are not on social media, but would like more information on these events, please email me.

~ Thank you!! Until next time.



Ways and Means Committee

Roger Marchal, '60

The Ways and Means Committee would like to thank all who supported us this past year. The Association had a successful sale of merchandise

at the Howe Block Party in August, and the Irvington Halloween Festival in October. We plan to be back at these two events again this coming year.

The Committee was invited to bring merchandise to the 50th reunion of the Class of 1968 where we were well received. If you would like us to attend your upcoming reunion, please let us know. Requests to purchase merchandise can be sent to:

The Alumni Association of Thomas Carr Howe, P.O. Box 1938, Indianapolis, IN 46219

Thank you again for your support!



Scholarship Committee

Dan Kaga, '57

We want to thank the Class of '68 for their generous donation to the Scholarship fund. It will go a long way to provide for the eleven \$1,000

Scholarships and one \$500 (400 Club) scholarship we will be awarding for the 2019 graduating year. After many years of serving as your Scholarship Committee Chairman, I have decided to retire from that duty and participate as a committee member instead. Larry Whitmore ('70) will become the new Chairman as of January this year (2019). I wish him the best of

Luck. As always, there are many ways you can help with the Scholarship fund. You can donate directly to the Alumni Association and we will print your name in the Howe Now donor section. You can also participate in the many fundraising activities such as being a sponsor or attending the "Howe to Learn" annual event (see below) being held at the Bona Thompson Center in Irvington. Last year was a huge success and a good time was had by all. I will sign off now, and I wish to thank all of you for your support in past years. — Dan Kaga

Thomas Carr Howe High School Alumni Association

Presents the 3rd Annual ~ HOWE TO LEARN ~ Reception

April 25, 2019 * 6:30 p.m. - 8:30 p.m.





Please join us for a fun evening of entertainment, fellowship & and information on our Scholarship Fund Program for deserving Howe Seniors. Meet a previous Scholarship recipient and hear what receiving an Alumni Association Scholarship meant to them. The Principal will talk about new programs, what the Howe traditions mean to him, and his hopes for the school's future. Mingle with former classmates & faculty from Howe. Enjoy the music of popular local Howe grad musicians.

If you can't be there in person you can still show your support by being a sponsor for the event. When you become a sponsor, your name or your business name will be prominently displayed at the event, on social media and in the local newspaper and on the radio. You will also receive two complimentary tickets to the event. Individual tickets to this reception will also be available. Because of the success of this event last year, we are able to reduce the individual ticket to \$35 donation each so that more of you can attend.

CLASS OF 1974 – SAVE THE DATE!

We are currently in the planning phases for a 45th Reunion for the Class of '74. The date will be

September 21, 2019

Watch the Howe Facebook page for upcoming information or volunteer opportunities. www.facebook.com/groups/HOWE.FRIENDS/

Also, please go to the Howe website page and update your information: **www.tchhs.com**

Click on 'find alumni' tab and enter your name.

Below are HOWE TO LEARN sponsorship options:

Tahle S	ponsorsh	nin	5200
I able 3	וכוטכווטט	IID.	3200

____Music Sponsor \$350

Food Sponsor \$500

___Libation Sponsorship \$250

Bronze Sponsorship \$350

Silver Sponsorship \$500

Gold Sponsorship \$750

____Platinum Sponsorship \$1,000

You may also obtain event tickets for a donation of \$35.00 each.

Event Ticket Qty: ____

Please make a selection and enclose your check in an envelope with this form and mail to:

Thomas Carr Howe High School Alumni Association c/o Debi Shank at 222 S. Downey #414, Indianapolis, IN 46219. For more information on this event, please contact Debi Shank, Fundraising Chair, at debishank75@hotmail.com.



In November 2018, the Alumni Association Board elected officers to serve for the 2019 year. L-R: Marcia Clark Strader '58 Treasurer, Debi Williamson Shank '75 – Vice President, Kama Carter '74 – President, Larry Whitmore '70 Secretary.

EDUCATING THE EDUCATORS - by Carol Yeager, Class of '57

When asked, most of us will tell you we got an excellent education at Howe, but many returned to Howe as teachers, coaches or staff members themselves. Following is a list of Howe Alumni who continued their education to become Educators. There may be others I missed in this list, but I think you will agree that it is surely impressive. We appreciate ALL our Howe Alumni who went into a career of Education....thank you for your dedication; you are each very much appreciated.

Sean Marcum '87 – taught at Manual, Northwest and Howe - 16 yrs. Coached at Manual. Washington, Tech, and Northwest - 21 yrs. Social Studies 2004-2006 at Howe

John Wiggins '62 – Business Studies 1988-1995 at Howe, Tech, Marshall, Arlington, Attucks and Northwest

Dave Stewart '56 – Coach, History at Howe **Errol Spears '60** – Baseball Coach at Howe Dick Richard Patterson '56 – Baseball Coach at Howe

Marilyn Duhamell Reinhardt '69 – Physical Ed at Howe

Ron Lawson '73 – Business Studies, Coach at Howe

Patricia Leffler Alexander Cobb '47 – Biology, Dean of Girls at Howe

Barbara Shadiow Banks '68 – Foreign Language at Howe

Jane Collins Davison '65 at Howe

Gerry McLeish '65 – Became Principal at Tech at Howe

Janice Brown '70 – PE Coach at Howe Sharon Koepper '60 – Business Ed 1968-1969 at Howe, I began teaching at Arlington, then Western Electric In-Plant School, Howe Night School, and the Defense Information School at Ft. Harrison, 1964 - 1969.

Tobi-Wayne Elmore '81 – Taught at Tech **Jim Stafford '65** – Taught at Waldron (Shelby County)

Tom Merandt '66 – Coach and teacher at Howe Margaret Martin-Street '57

Karen O'Connor '64, taught in MSD Warren. Karen Richards Lydick '63

Patti Stanley Bullock '81

Charles Page III

Jim Bussell '62

Dotti Leffler Wiggins '62

Carol Knepp '66 – 30 years informal Science in Museums and Nature Centers

Judith E. Rider Judith E. Baer '59, taught at IPS #21 1st and 3rd grade one year, and several schools in IL.

Diane Corbin Roudebush '64 - Physical Ed and Gymnastics Coach, New Palestine

Marsha Allgood Manning '72, Health, PE- IPS, English as a Second Language- Southport/ Perry Meridian HS. Laura Cox Laura Payne '77, Orchestra/Music Teacher - Heritage Christian current, Noblesville, Bloomington, Marana (AZ). David McKain '77, Math teacher & school counselor, Texas

Rita Cruz '91

Cathy McAtee Cathy Culley '75

Dr. Marcia Rockey Piercey '73, director of special education Southern Hancock schools. **Judy Stofer Judy Cashe '64**, Media Center Director at Tech HS, 33 years.

Amy Peddie '93, English Learners, Southport High School

Carrie Gaffney '94

Nicole Duncan Kosik '95

Jess Bell '97

Sue Soult Jones '64, elementary and special education in Shelby County.

Susan Koepper Foster '56, Elementary school teacher in Warren Twp.

Laura Reasoner Jones '70, 41 years Georgina Mayorga Georgina Schneider 2006, Southwest High School, Currently Federal

Southport High School - Currently Federal funding at the Indiana Department of Education!

Sue Ann King Troglin '75 Art at Perry Meridian Middle School, 30+ years

Laura Reasoner Jones '70, 41 years **Nancy DeFur Nancy Buckles '70**, 29 years with Crawfordsville K and 1st graders.

Neena Salter Bryant '69, Elementary and K-8 Special Education.

Robert N. Doyal '56, Manual HS, Univ of Wisconsin, Whitewater, Univ of St. Francis. Jill Johnson Zapf '86, 4th, 5th, and 6th grades, Montessori school.

Kelly Archer Kelly Newkirk '86

Clara Winslow Row '91, Music teacher Charles Winslow '53, IUPUI Political Science Donald Edward Winslow '82, St. Gregory's University, Rose State College, Biology.

Anita Enz Harrison '91

Amanda Slaughter Amanda Corey '91 Sandra Evens Nicholson '68, Greencastle Schools 23 years.

Sue Amick Poulos '66, Special Education, MSD Washington Township, 35 years.

Wendy Peters Wendy Brickley '76, teaching 1st grade in IPS #79.

Barbara Shaw Anderson '57, Principal at a Florida school

James Jeff Martin '68, Industrial Arts Teacher. Timmy Griffin '76, teaching Special Ed, Perry Meridian H.S.

Concetta Raimondi '70, a Principal and School Supervisor. Taught at IUPUI.

Jim Childers '58, Teacher.

Donn Richardson '58, Substitute at Howe. Kelly Dawn Jones '92, Early Childhood Education. Dept of Education Approved PreK. Michelle Gluff Michelle Conwell '69, Retired Educator in Georgia. Martha Keller Martha Hale '66, Kindergarten and 1st grade, 42 years.

Tobi-Wayne Elmore '81, teaching Social Studies at Tech.

Cindy Clark Cindy McKenzie '76 Taught elementary education for 20+ years.

Donita Salter Roberts '75, taught Elementary and Special Education in IPS.

Linda Steffen Parish '71, Teacher at Head Start FCE Southeast.

Mike Leffler '55, Coach, Principal at Pike, Asst Supt.

Barbara Hoyt Atkerson '70, taught PE 11 years, Isom Elementary; Science, PE, and Health at Greenwood Middle School, 20 years. **Laura Padgett Hughes '83**, IPS Elementary teacher, 30 years.

Helen Whitney '77, IPS 3rd grade teacher. James Stutz '48, Coach/Teacher at Howe. Donna Denny Sitler '74, Teaches Labor Studies at the University of Illinois.

Carol Roesener Jackson '56, Elementary teacher, IPS for 30 years.

Jean Southerland (Doris Roesener) '62, Elementary teacher, Learning Resource Center Director in the Chicago suburban (Downers Grove) area, 27 years.

Kent Mocas '71, Taught Economics and Spanish at Calvary Christian School.

Stephanie Moore Armbrust '89, Teacher in Alabama

Beth Reintjes Dallman '72, IPS Speech Pathologist, 30 years.

Sue Mcconahay '80, Teaching Horticulture Science, Indiana Department of Corrections. **Vicky Kemper McBurnie '62**, taught English, Warren Township, Greenfield, Howe, and Tech. 25 years.

Jay Bishop '62, taught 6th grade, coaches BB Lakeland School Corp.

Julie Bishop '62, taught Pre-School Tom Osborne '62, taught Social Studies, 40 years in Illinois, New Mexico, Arizona. School Librarian 10 years. The school library named after him!

Dear HOWE HORNETS, please take a minute to bring your personal info up to date on the class profile and database. We won't contact you and your info is secure. We need it for the Howe Alumni Association mailing of the Howe Now newsletter that is mailed twice a year. If the class rosters are not up to date your class organizers won't be able to reach you.

Instructions: Go to the website www.tchhs.com
Click on 'find alumni' tab at the top left of the page.
When that page comes up type in your last name
while attending Howe only and click on search.
Scroll down to your name and click on it. Make the
necessary updates and click on "submit."
~ Thank you very much, Carol Yeager.

THANK YOU TO GENEROUS DONORS

General Fund Donors

Deborah Amen '73 Sandra Bernicke Schulz '60 James Biseci '56 Janet Collier '51 John Crawford '61 Tina Den Braber '56 John Dodge '58 Gene Givan '51 Connie L. Hollar '74 Wes McDivitt '63 Richard & Beverly Miller '51 & '54 Nancy Ostrander '43 Phil Probst '54 Betty Stevens (Teacher '43-'45) Bob Turner '60 Jolan West '66 Ivan Willenberg '55 Margaret Yaki '63

Other Donors

- Activity

Robert Coryon 47 Gene Givan 51 ROTC

- Food Pantry

Michael Nation '63

- Scholarship

(Plaque Purchase) Christopher Elliot '67





The "new gym" added circa 1940 holds many memories for Howe alumni. Tony Rosemeyer says, "This was the 'Freshman' gym in the 70's and 80's when I went there. A rumor I heard then was there either was or used to be a swimming pool under the gym floor." (wishful thinking?) It was also the primary entrance for many students who walked to the school. Micki Brown Mayer says, "I entered school every day through this entrance. Walked by my sister's office (Janice Brown, PE) every day too."

Scholarship Donors

Alumni Board Barbara Bayliff '55 Memory of Tomm Staley '55 J. Michael Conway '60 Memory of Doris Jan Conway '58 Robert Coryon '47 Gene Givan '51 John Chris Graves '66 Judy Harvey '58 Memory of Anne Pope Connor Stanley Kieler '60 Keith Kuhn Memory of Tomm Staley '55 Dottie Leffler Wiggins '62 John Robison '62 Lonnie Metcalf '74 Michael Nation '63 Mary O'Brien '61 Jim Purvis '45 Carol Dorsett Pyle '54 **Errol Spears** Karen Staley Memory of Tomm Staley '55 Phyllis Stultz Gamill '46 Memory of Art, Bob, Harry, Max

Ed & the "Merry Go Around"

Frank Tout
Wally Wake '57

Your support is the lifeline of our association and scholarship programs. How can you help?

Register with the Kroger Community Rewards Program:



- Register on-line at krogercommunityrewards.com
- Be sure to have your Kroger Plus card handy and register your card with Thomas Carr Howe H. S. Alumni Assoc. Inc.
- Click on Sign In Register. (New on-line customers must click on SIGN UP TODAY in the New Customer? box.)
- Sign up for a Kroger Rewards Account by entering ZIP code, clicking on favorite store, entering your email address and creating a password, agreeing to the terms and conditions.
- You will then get a message to check your e-mail in-box for activation link.
- Click on My Account and use your e-mail address and password to proceed to the next step.
- Click on Edit Kroger Community Rewards and input your Kroger Plus card number.
- Update or confirm your information.
- Enter Non-Profit Organization (NPO) number 48998 or Thomas Carr Howe Alumni Association, select organization from list and click on Confirm.
- Purchases do not count until you register your card.
- You must swipe your registered Kroger Plus card or use the phone number related to your Kroger Plus card when shopping for each purchase to count.

You can also contribute directly to one of the funds listed below:

Make checks payable to: Howe Alumni Association, Inc., P.O. Box 19832, Donations to the Association are tax-deductible.	Indianapolis, IN 46219-0832
\$Enclosed is my donation to the Alumni \$Enclosed is my donation to the Alumni \$Enclosed is my donation to the TCHCHS	Association Scholarship Fund.
Your Name	Year Graduated
Your address	Phone or Email:
CityState	ZIP



ATHLETICS



L-R: Deshawn Mills Batey, Drew Boone, Jacreoyon Sivils, Darryl Boone, Tony Truth, Kycia Washington

Varsity Basketball 12 - 4
Varsity Football 7 - 3
Girls Volleyball 9 - 6
Girls V. Basketball 12 - 7



Leslie Fuentes (L) and Chaunyae Anderson (R) (with Bev Cross '74) in the parking lot at school after winning the Girls Volleyball conference.

COMMUNITY



Partnering with Keep Indianapolis Beautiful, Inc. and their Adopt-A-Block program! Howe students are excited to be giving back to the community.



Meet Coach Tracey Pendleton

He joined the T.C. Howe Community High School Family in Fall in 2017 to be the Head Football Coach for the Howe Hornets, a 2A Division School. After a rough first football season, Coach Pendleton took the varsity football team from a one-win season to nine in one year! He was named High School Football Coach of the Year for 2018. He was selected by his peers. "I have enjoyed my time here at Howe. My passion, developing young people, is my life work." - Coach Pendleton.

Enrichment

During enrichment success classes a group of students produce a weekly podcast discussing pressing issues our youth face in their lives.



SCHOLASTICS



In October 2018 Howe students took a field trip to attend Crispus Attucks HBCU College Fair. Each student was provided their transcripts and tests scores to give to the representatives from the colleges. "We couldn't be more proud of the group of students that we took. We walked away with SEVERAL college acceptances."

Howe's Report Card

Since the fall of 2017, when Lloyd Knight became Principal for Howe, the "report card" for Howe High School shows a lot of positive progress. Mr. Knight, along with Asst Vice Principals Paige Pittman and Laci McKenzie, are proud to report:

The 2018 graduation rate is now 91.8 percent -the highest rate in more than a decade and
nearly double the rate of the previous year. For
the first time in memory, the senior class had no
dropouts. The handful who did not graduate are
listed as "still in school," according to state data.

Student growth on last year's ISTEP was 119 points -- a significant increase from past years.

All 25 students who retook the ISTEP 10, an exam required for graduation, passed. A year ago, all the student re-testers failed.

Enrollment is increasing, compared with the past three years. The official fall enrollment is 577 -- almost 100 more than the previous year. An influx of students chose Howe after IPS closed three high schools last summer. ###

We get mail ...



This issue we have some letters from a few folks who wish to share a special memory of their time at Howe. Feel free to submit a memory of your own!

Dear Howe Now.

I was not the best of students at Howe my first two years. I tried to do too many afterschool activities like multiple jobs and sports. Multiple jobs was a big mistake! Worker's Permits don't allow that anymore. I thought you couldn't mix obsession with sports with the academic side of school. In the middle of my sophomore year things changed. I tore my right knee cartilage in a JV Football game against Arlington and was out for the rest of football season. There was a tall defensive end I tried to run around, and he tried to tackle me high. He ended up on top of me as I carried him and the ball. I'd seen the great Jimmy Brown carry tacklers many times on TV so I tried that method. The only problem was I hyper extended my right knee and other players said they heard a snap like a whip. The sad reality was I was not like Jimmy Brown. I stayed with football all four of my years at Howe but realized I was also handicapped due to my vision on the field. I tried wearing contacts but kept losing them in games and safety goggles weren't available yet. Games were a pretty big blur for me after I couldn't afford paying for contacts in my senior year.

Ironically enough, while I was injured, I became a better student. I made the Honor Roll my Junior and Senior years and started enjoying education. School started to be fun! I found after you get through required courses and choose elective courses, learning is less difficult. Who knew???

What I enjoyed was not limited to electives though. I liked the required Biology course with the Science Department's William Lincoln. I liked my football coaches, especially Coaches Piercy, Stewart, and Wion. Miss Kittelsen's English classes were great! And I would take anything from Mr. Tobin when I could. Mr. Handley with the Orchestra also was very kind to me during a brief stint, while injured, when I took an instrument. He let me sit in on a performance, which was a disaster with my inexperience, and I raced back to Football and track ASAP!

My improvement in my grades allowed me to go on to college, something I never dreamed possible when I started out at Howe in the summer of 1966. And those first two courses (Driver's Ed and Typing) have turned out invaluable now in our mobile and electronic world today. I received scholarships and grant money (loans) and became a steel worker in summers to pay for my college. Thankfully, it was Howe teachers and education that helped make it all possible. I should also say that I owe my improved academic education at Howe to a tall unknown defensive end from Arlington HS who didn't know how to tackle!

- Larry Whitmore, Class of 1970

Dear Howe Now,

The other day I was thinking about the first time I ever learned to sew. It was my freshman year 1970, and my mother insisted that I take home economics. Home Ec taught you domestic skills like how to set a table, make a meal, and the proper way to serve it. Cooking was the first semester. Clothing was the second semester. In my class I had to make a lined wool skirt. I scratched my head and said, "Holy cow, how do I do that?" but I had a pattern and a very good teacher, and I was successful in making my lined wool skirt. It was dark purple, and the lining was pink. Oh, those were the days!

- Kama Carter, Class of 1974

Dear Howe Now,

I always enjoyed my years at Howe. I had good role models, and Howe High School was such a wonderful community involved school. I am on the Alumni Board to give back to the school I learned from. I'm doing what I can to help in various areas for the Alumni Board. I made many friends during my time at Howe – both before and after graduation, especially life-long ones.

- Sharon Hannah Amrhein, Class of 1958

Dear Howe Now,

I love the Howe Friends Facebook page. went to Howe in the mid 1940's. Howe was such a great school, there was a DJ playing hit records during the lunch hour, and the food was actually pretty good! I moved away and went back in time almost a century!!

- Ann H. Stewart



Keep up with your Hornet friends by joining the Facebook page at:

www.facebook.com/groups/HOWE.FRIENDS/



We offer our sincere condolences to the friends and families of the following Howe Hornets who have recently passed away:

4/15/2018	Paul H. Johnson '49
4/18/2018	Cliff Oiler '56
4/29/2018	Gail Arden Gulleson Hancock '52
5/23/2018	Donald W. Oldham '74
6/27/2018	David Leon Zimmerman '71
7/1/2019	VickySue Nicholdon Lauber '71
7/20/2018	Tomm R. Staley '55
9/19/2018	Jeremiah "Juicy" Ross (age 27)
9/30/2018	Melvin C. Seitz, Jr. '57
10/1/2018	Larry Allen Scharbrough '70
10/6/2018	Norm Vogel '56
10/6/2018	Anne Elizabeth Vicars Hunter '65
10/13/2018	Carol (Marina) Wood Montgomery
10/24/2018	Gary Steinhauer '60
11/17/2018	Gloria Suzanne Oberting Horning '52
11/23/2018	Donald E. Fitzwater '47
12/2/2018	Joseph Thomas (Joe T.) Billerman '74
12/10/2018	Charles E. Russell '53
12/14/2018	Colleen Mathes Day '50
12/16/2018	Mary Elizabeth Donnel Mitchell '42
12/25/2018	Ruth Elizabeth Richey Bottoms '46
12/31/2018	David Neil McGauhey '72
1/3/2019	Cynthia Lynn Clark McKenzie '76
1/6/2019	Roger L. Williams
1/8/2019	Louis Faenzi, Sr. '53
1/20/2019	Fred S. Bennett '63
1/23/2019	Faris Halal '66

FEBRUARY 2019 HOWE NOW

The Alumni Association of Thomas Carr Howe P.O. Box 19832 Indianapolis, IN 46219-0832

HOWE NOW is published twice yearly – February and August, by the Thomas Carr Howe Alumni Association, whose members are graduates of Thomas Carr Howe High School, Thomas Carr Howe Academy, or Thomas Carr Howe Community High School.

ANNUAL MEETING

- 7:00 pm, October 10 Election of Directors, TCHCHS, Room 160 ELECTION OF OFFICERS

- 7:00 pm, November 14, TCHCHS, Room 160



See page 6 for an easy way you can contribute to the **Howe Alumni Association's Scholarship Fund**. Within the first twelve months in the Kroger Community Rewards Program the Association received over \$1,200 for the scholarship fund.

NON-PROFIT ORG. U.S. POSTAGE

PAID

INDIANAPOLIS, IN PERMIT NO. 318



To Howe we're loyal; we hail thee, Alma Mater
We're proud of your colors; we'll fight for you, and we'll always be true.
To Howe be honor and glory everlasting.
We'll praise thy courage dauntless evermore. O hail, Howe High!